



DR. ELTON J. GISSENDANNER Executive Director Marjory Stoneman Douglas Building 3900 Commonwealth Boulevard, Tallahassee, Florida 32303

October 25, 1985

BOB GRAHAM
Governor
GEORGE FIRESTONE
Secretary of State
JIM SMITH
Attorney General
GERALD A. LEWIS
Comptroller
BILL GUNTER
Treasurer
DOYLE CONNER

Commissioner of Agriculture

Commissioner of Education

RALPH D. TURLINGTON

Mr. Jim King Parks and Recreation 50 Southwest 32 road Miami, Florida 33129

Dear Mr. King:

## Arch Creek Addition

On October 14, 1985, the Conservation and Recreation Lands Selection Committee met to consider which of the 69 projects received this year would be subject to a full review and evaluation. I regret to inform you that the project you submitted did not receive the necessary support and will not be further considered for the 1985-1986 annual cycle of evaluation and selection.

We will retain your file as part of our records for future reference. There is a possibility that the Selection Committee may consider such projects in subsequent years if the file is updated and re-activated upon written request of the applicant. If you are interested in re-applying for the program or resubmitting a new proposal, please contact our office before August 1, 1986 for further information at 904/487-1750.

On behalf of the Selection Committee and our office, I want to thank you for the time and effort you have invested in Florida's natural areas programs.

Sincerely,

Leo L. Minasian, Jr.

Environmental Administrator Division of State Lands

merical h.

LLM/lam

"It shall be the policy of the state to conserve and protect its natural resources and scenic beauty..."
—Florida Constitution, Article II, Section 7.

The Real Florida